Notes:
Meeting called to order September 16, 2020 at 6:50pm

Attendance:
Brad Nelson, Claire Hertz, Christine Pitts, Cynthia Le, Irina Philips, Jennifer Samuels, Judah McAuley,
Parker Myrus, Rita Moore, Sara Kerr, Shanice Clarke, Terry Proctor, Nicole Bassen

Presentation:
Cynthia presenting:
https://drive.google.com/file/d/IHK tRIrA3HA51xxZnlpl1hKD2Ih2DY 2IP/view?usp=sharing

Budget in fall of 2019
COVID hit in March and we went home
Finished the budget with uncertainty and had to finalize the budget with

Implemented Purchase and Hiring freeze and workshare
Summer of 2020 Special legislative sessions and we received new forecast:

SSF unchanged
SIA Decrease
M98 Unchanged

Showed numbers of the 2020-21 Amended Budget Summary Link here: INSERT LINK

Went through Resource and requirement changes for GF and Spec Revenue funds:

Questions:
Judah McAuley: We've already amended the budget once. Is the amended budget there the budget we

already released? Or an amendment to the amended budget?

Answer (CH): We have not made any amendments to the budget since we adopted it.

We have Proposed, Approved budget and then the Adopted

Throughout the spring we had revisions to the amounts for 2020-21 school year, we adopted at the level
we believe would be the revenue for the year. In August, the special session made changes to the
assumptions and we are now implementing those changes.

Judah McAuley: I'm not understanding why we are moving SIA funds to General Fund since we had a
plan to spend SIA funds that we submitted to the state. And what part of the law allows us to do that
transfer?

We are not transferring funds, what happened is that we anticipated in the spring that there would be
less GF and more SIA when in reality we will received less SIA and more GF and will move expenses.

Judah McAuley: Do we have a sense of what we want to *not* do that we planned in the SIA plan if we
transfer those funds to the GF?






Judah: Do those numbers change current funding for SSF
CH: The SSF has a hold harmless you are paid on current year or last year whichever is higher.

Rita: Have the additional federal funds for COVID response actually covered the additional expenses
(real and anticipated)?

CH: No. We had about $8M and $700K and we are over $11M to this point - PPE, Desk, Plexiglas, signs,
technology

Jennifer Samuels: | would have expected it to be higher
CH: If I were to just give a broad estimate we could be at $20M by end of year for hotspots, technology

Irina Phillips: | don’t have questions. | am following the presentation & understand everybody’s
guestions...

Sara Kerr: | was just about to ask similar question Director Moore - wondering how badly needed another
stimulus package is here in Portland?

We would certainly welcome that but haven’t seen any movement at the federal level.
Claire turning it back to Sara.

Sara: If there are questions or need more information please forward to Sara and she will pass it along.
Please reach out to the listserv. Cynthia what are the next steps for the updates on next year.

Cynthia: We have vacant positions and the applications are up and it will close end of September. The
Selection committee will review (10/5) the applications and send to board for appointment. We have two
applications, 1 student representative

Parker: There is another student representative



